
  

The Nomination Committee’s motivated opinion regarding the proposal of Board 
of Directors in Moberg Pharma AB (publ) (corp. org. no. 556697-7426) (”the 
Company”) ahead of the Anaual Genereal Meeting the 11th May, 2015.  

 
The Nomination Committee has discussed the requirements that will be imposed on the 
Board of Directors with regard to the Company’s operations, stage of development, 
conditions in general as well as governance and control in order to determine the 
appropriate size and composition of the Board of Directors and the appropriate 
competence, experience and background of the Board Directors. Questions regarding 
independence have also been enlightened. In addition, the Nomination Committee has 
sought a width in experience and a gender-equal distribution of the Board Directors. 
Despite the fact that a gender-equal distribution has been sought, the Nomination 
Committee has determined that the proposed candidates have the best competence and 
experience with regard to Company’s business and the market in which the Company 
operates and that they will provide an appropriate composition of the Board of Directors. 
 
The Nomination Committee proposes re-election of Mats Pettersson, Wenche Rolfsen, 
Torbjörn Koivisto, Geert Cauwenbergh and Thomas B. Thomsen for a period until the 
end of the next Annual General Meeting. Furthermore, the Nomination Committee has 
proposed the appointment of Thomas Eklund and Östersjöstiftelsen’s representative 
Mattias Klintemar. The Nomination Committee proposes re-election of Mats Pettersson 
as Chairman of the Board of Directors. 
 
Thomas Eklund has extensive senior management experience in the pharmaceutical 
industry, amongst others as CEO & Head of Europe in Investor Growth Capital AB, 
whereby he, inter alia, participated in investments and served as board member in 
companies such as Biotage AB, Carmel Pharma AB, Entific Medical Systems AB, 
Memira AB and Vårdapoteket AB. Other positions include Investment Director in Alfred 
Berg ABN AMRO Capital Investment AB and Vice President at Handelsbanken Markets. 
Thomas Eklund is currently a member of the board of directors in Rodebjer Form AB 
and GHP AB. 
 
Östersjöstiftelsen's representative, Mattias Klintemar has extensive senior management 
experience in the financial and technology sector, including positions as Group CEO of 
Morphic Technologies AB, CFO/VP in Hexaformer, Senior Project Leader at ABG 
Sundal Collier and Investment Director at Östersjöstiftelsen. Mattias Klintemar is 
currently a member of the nomination committee in LightLab and a board member in 
Ceba/Oatly, Phoniro and Dilafor AB. 
 
When assessing the independence of the proposed Board Directors, the Nomination 
Committee has found that its proposal satisfies the requirements regarding board 
member independence set out in the Swedish Corporate Governance Code. 
 
Information about all of the proposed Board Director candidates in Moberg Pharma AB 
(publ) can be found on the Company’s website, www.mobergpharma.se. 
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